Minutes of the Meeting of the Wigston Central Surgery (WCS) Patient Participation Group (PPG) held at 6pm on Tuesday, 
21 January 2025 at WCS offices.
Present: John Stevenson (chair), Andrea Stevenson (meeting secretary), Darshna Pattni (Practice Manager), Rod Hayman, Bill Pickering, Louise Keogh, Bob Abram, Lorraine Radcliffe, Chandrika Patel, Jane Hayman, Dr S Ravat
Apologies for absence received from Judith Wilson
1. Minutes of the previous Meeting held on 2 July 2024
The minutes of the previous meeting were emailed to members prior to the meeting and agreed.  
2. Matters arising from the previous minutes
i. A joint meeting with the Bushloe PPG (minute 2) is no longer on the cards but may be raised again if there is thought to be a need.
ii. Repeat prescriptions on-line (minute 4): it was stated that paper prescription requests were on the decline but the older cohort still seem to prefer paper rather than on-line. On-line requests are increasing; however, some pharmacists are saying that they need up to a week to process requests.
iii. Neurodiversity in the surgery (minute 5): the issue raised in the previous minutes has been resolved. The practice has looked into neurodiversity issues to see if any reasonable adjustments could be made.
3. PPG Notice Board
DP reported that the CQC requires that additional information be displayed on Notice Boards and it was apparent that the PPG Board was one of the Boards used for that purpose. AS had previously requested details of the whereabouts of the Group’s Board so that it could be kept up to date with meeting details etc. BP said that he would try and find the Group’s Board and the information contained within it. DP said that she did not know the whereabouts of the Board.

4. Practice Manager’s update
DP updated the meeting on the GP Work to Rule action from last year. WCS partners decided that although they wanted to take GP action, they would not do so because of the detrimental effect it could have on patients. Dr Ravat said that doctors see 22 patients each morning and then, for some, there are home visits, followed by afternoon appointments for chronic or non-urgent cases. There remain ongoing issues for example, the discharge of patients from hospital into GP Care – this is a National rather than a WCS only issue.
Despite the National campaigns for Flu and Covid vaccinations, there has been an increase in flu cases both at younger levels and in vulnerable groups aged 18-64. DP said that the up-take for vaccinations at the surgery was low.

Following an audit of the WCS website DP reported that there no problems and it was working well.

The number of patients registered at the practice continues to rise steadily and is approaching 14,000.

Dr Ali is planning to return from her maternity leave in May; Nurse Alison Rosen is retiring, after 24 years at the practice, on 5 March although she will continue to work at some Saturday phlebotomy clinics. The PPG, on behalf of all the patients, wishes her well in her retirement.

Patients aged 65 to 70 are being invited to the surgery for an ECG to detect atrial fibrillation.  

BP added that his assistant is now dealing with computerisation of paperwork and records relating to the Premises Officer role.
5. Signposting
In response to a question, DP said that if a patient has been signposted to a Nurse Practitioner and that nurse felt that the patient should see a GP instead then they would either consult with a GP during the appointment or book the patient in for an appointment with a GP.  
6. AOB 
JS raised a question about medication reviews for repeat prescriptions and why the patients was not aware of such reviews until they come to re-order. DP said that there should be a flag on a patient’s record three months before that review is required so that that kind of scenario is not encountered by the patient. However, there has been a backlog recently due to a pharmacist being absent.  
DP added that patients over 75 and those considered to be medically vulnerable will be invited to a Spring Covid booster appointment.

7.  Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting is to be confirmed, but it was thought that the meeting would be held on a Tuesday in May 2025.   
� After the meeting BP searched for the Board but it could not be found. He said that he would speak to his assistant to see if he knew where it and its contents were. AS was reluctant to have to start the Board from scratch again.





